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October 4, 2012 
 

 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  JOINT LEGISLATIVE COMMISSION ON GOVERNMENTAL OPERATIONS  

The Honorable Thom Tillis, Speaker of the House of Representatives  
The Honorable Phil Berger, President Pro Tempore of Senate  

 
SENATE COMMERCE COMMITTEE  
The Honorable Harry Brown, Chair  

 
HOUSE COMMERCE AND JOB DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE  
The Honorable Daniel F. McComas, Chair 

 
FROM:   Kari Barsness  

Director of Legislative and Intergovernmental Affairs 
 
SUBJECT:   North Carolina Sustainable Communities Task Force Annual Report 
 
DATE:  October 4, 2012 
 
Pursuant to General Statute 143B-344.38 the North Carolina Sustainable Communities Task 
Force shall report to the Joint Legislative Commission on Governmental Operations, the Senate 
Commerce Committee and the House Commerce and Job Development Committee by October 1 
of each year. Please consider the Sustainable Communities Annual 2011-12 Report attached as 
the formal submission of this report on behalf of the Sustainable Communities Task Force.  

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me by phone at (919) 
707-8618 or via e-mail at Kari.Barsness@ncdenr.gov.  

  
cc: David Knight, Assistant Secretary  
      Linda Pearsall, Director, OCPCA  
      Lisa Riegel, Director NHTF 
      Kristin Walker, Fiscal Research Division  
      Lanier McRee, Fiscal Research Division  
      Claire Hester, Fiscal Research Division  
      Mariah Matheson, Research Division 
 
   


